
Chapter 234:My Genes Evolve
Infinitely
IMMORTAL AND IMMORTAL, A GRADE A ALIEN
THAT RUNS AWAY
The weak voice echoed in the core area, and the Evolution Cube in Lu Yuan's body
suddenly shook frantically.

Lu Yuan glanced at the door of the room where the sound was coming from, looking at
the door of the room in a bit of amazement. He couldn't see anything through the
window on the door.

"Big brother and sister outside, can you let Yueyue out? It's so dark here, and Yueyue
is so scared..."

Lu Yuan glanced at Li Qinghe with some surprise:

"Sister Qinghe, is this?"

Li Qinghe said solemnly:

"Remember what I said to you just now? In the core area, no matter what you hear, you
treat it as if you didn't hear it. Don't believe them. Go in and have a look."

The two came to the room where they were talking. Through the window, Lu Yuan saw
a little girl who looked only five or six years old, standing in front of her, reaching out
and knocking on the door.

As if feeling her gaze, the little girl looked up at the window, her dark eyes looked
pitiful.

"Big brother, big sister, are you here to let Yueyue go out?"

Lu Yuan was in a trance suddenly, thinking that it would be too sinful to keep such a
little girl here.

Then he suddenly came to his senses and looked at the poor little girl Chuchu with
some uncertainty:
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"Is this also a foreign body? How could it be a child?"

Li Qinghe's face was cold, and slowly said:

"Do you really think she is an ordinary child? This is a Grade A alien. After being
alienated more than six hundred years ago, this little girl directly ate the residents of a
small town, and then entered a large city. Hundreds of thousands of people were lost. If
it weren't for the White Demon War Emperor at the time, tens of millions of people in
that large city would have been eaten by her."

When Lu Yuan heard this, his scalp felt a little numb when he looked at the cute little
girl.

In that case, isn't this little girl eating enough millions of people?

Then Lu Yuan thought of something, and said in a little astonishment:

"Sister Qinghe, you mean more than six hundred years ago? Has this little girl been the

same?"

"Well, she was like this from the very beginning, and she is still like this now. And..."

Li Qinghe's face is full of solemn expression: "No matter what injury she receives, she
will recover as soon as possible. Back then, the White Demon Emperor even wanted to

destroy her completely, but even if she was broken into pieces, she was still very fast.
The time has recovered. It can be said to be an immortal existence."

Lu Yuan was shocked: "Immortality is not extinct? This seems a little different from

the alienated beasts we encountered in the Forbidden Area of   the Endless
Mountains. Those alienated beasts can be killed."

Li Qinghe smiled: "This is a Grade A alien substance, which is naturally different from
ordinary alienated creatures. Even if a normal creature is alienated, this situation won't
happen. Otherwise, it won't be called an alien substance."

Lu Yuan nodded suddenly.

When Lu Yuan was communicating with Li Qinghe, the little girl seemed a little
impatient.



She knocked on the door hard, the door of the room vibrated slightly, and then her dark
eyes slowly turned into a weird blood red, and the original little cherry mouth slowly
cracked, almost covering her half. He opened his face and his mouth was full of
hideous teeth.

Her voice is still weak, but with a strong killing intent:

"Let me out! Let me out! Eat you! I want to eat all of you!"

Lu Yuan felt that the little girl was not as cute as she was just now.

Lost interest in her for a while.

At this moment, strands of cool unknown aura melted into Lu Yuan's body.

Lu Yuan was a little surprised, the amount of this unknown aura was so much, even
more than the soul eater before.

The unknown aura of that Soul Devouring Orb was actually not too much, after all, it
didn't seem to have grown to a full body at the time, and it was not even as good as the
A Grade alien in front of it.

However, Lu Yuan was a little surprised that the little girl who was originally just a
little impatient suddenly roared, and then a strange blood flow around her body, and the
dense blood light completely enveloped her body.

Both Lu Yuan and Li Qinghe could vaguely see the strange figure twisting in the blood
light, the screaming roar became more and more intense, and the atmosphere of terror
slowly escaped from the room.

Both Li Qinghe and Lu Yuan were taken aback. Li Qinghe looked at the twisted blood
in the room with a vigilant face, and said in shock:

"How is this going!?"

Lu Yuan was taken aback: "Sister Qinghe, don't you know?!"

Lu Yuan thought that this was a routine change... Now it seems that this situation is

unusual? ?



Lu Yuan suddenly felt cold. What did he think of, he seemed to have absorbed the
unknown breath just now?

Could it be that the loss of the unknown breath made this little girl of Grade A alienated
into madness?

But why? Is that unknown aura important to a grade alien?

Lu Yuan didn't understand.

However, looking at this situation now, it seems that something is not so good?

Boom!

Boom!

Boom!

The twisted figure shrouded in ** light protruded out a series of huge and strange
blood-colored tentacles banging on the door, and there was a roar from the door.

At the same time, harsh alarms sounded throughout the core area.

In other rooms in the core area, there seems to be some strange changes.

Lu Yuan felt that the atmosphere seemed a little weird, and there were also deafening
roars in several rooms.

Lu Yuan and Li Qinghe looked at each other, frowning.

At this moment, a group of figures quickly approached, it was the warlords who had
been guarding outside before, and the warlord elders headed by them.

At this moment, they were a certain distance away from Lu Yuan and Li Qinghe, and
looked at Lu Yuan and Li Qinghe a little serious, and then at the closed door of the
room.

Seeing this, Lu Yuan was a little surprised. He felt that these people were guarding
them?

The head of the war emperor's old man's face was condensed, and he said:



"what happened?"

Li Qinghe said with a serious face:

"We came all the way to this core area. Just now when my brother Yuan and I

introduced information about a39, she suddenly ran away."

The old man of the battle emperor and the other battle kings looked at each other, their
faces solemn.

The war emperor elder said solemnly: "Elder Li, you know, we have to follow the

process."

Li Qinghe nodded: "Well, I know."

Lu Yuan glanced at them with some confusion: "What process?"

As if thinking that Lu Yuan had just joined the Night Watch and did not understand the
situation, the old man of the Emperor of War was a little serious:

"Once upon a time, the elders of the Night Watch were bewitched by the aliens, which
attracted other guards, and eventually killed several guards, causing huge chaos. In
order to prevent accidents from happening, we will first determine if you are disturbed.
Elder Na will use purification combat techniques against you, even if you can't clear
the interference, but your performance is enough for us to judge whether you have a
problem."

Lu Yuan was stunned. No wonder Lu Yuan always felt that they were guarding him
before.

Has anyone been bewitched by these alien objects?

Lu Yuan smiled: "Then I have no opinion."

He himself possesses a powerful light system emperor grade gene, and he can do it
himself if he really wants to purify it.

Seeing that the two had no objection, the beautiful young woman Elder Buna stepped
forward, looking at Lu Yuan and Li Qinghe a little serious.



The next moment, the staff in her hand was swung, and bright golden lights lit up and
fell on Lu Yuan and Li Qinghe.

Lu Yuan only felt that his body was warm and comfortable, without any abnormal
feelings.

Seeing that there was nothing unusual about the two, the old man and several war kings
were relieved.

Then everyone was pulled back to God by the knock on the door.

The old man of the Emperor of War came to the door and glanced at the distorted figure
shrouded in blood and the ** tentacles in the blood, frowning.

Li Qinghe asked with some doubts:

"Elder Zhang, what's the situation?"

The war emperor shook his head solemnly: "I have been guarding the underground for
thousands of years, and I have never seen such a situation with Alien A39."

The fat man who looked very kind on the side was also serious at the moment. He
turned his head and looked at the other rooms, and said:

"This doesn't seem to be the anomaly of A39 anymore, it seems that there is something
unusual in other rooms."

Everyone nodded.

Elder Zhang looked at Lu Yuan and Li Qinghe and asked:

"Elder Li, Elder Lu, have you discovered any strange phenomena before?"

Li Qinghe thought about it carefully, and then shook his head slightly: "There is nothing
strange. A39 was normal at first. I was introducing my fate brother about a39, and
then she suddenly became like this."

Lu Yuan also shook his head: "I don't know either."



He couldn't say that it might be because he absorbed that unknown breath, and then
caused this alien substance to run away, right?

Then I am afraid that I will be caught as a foreign body?

Lu Yuan was panicking now.

Looking at the appearance of the alien, it seemed a bit weird. He had absorbed the
unknown aura, and I didn't know whether it was a good thing or a bad thing for the a39
alien.

Wouldn't it cause this alien to evolve?

If this is the case, it is not over.

He can only hope that nothing happens now.

Everyone watched the room vigilantly. Soon, the ** light around the violent Alien A39
gradually dimmed, and the movement seemed to calm down.

Lu Yuan and Li Qinghe looked at the slowly dissipating blood light with serious faces,
and they had already clenched their weapons in their hands, for fear of abnormal
changes.

Afterwards, when the ** light disappeared, the little girl's body appeared again.

But this time, the little girl's face was extremely pale. She shook and fell directly to the
ground, closing her eyes, looking like she had passed out in a coma.

Seeing this scene, Lu Yuan and Li Qinghe were all taken aback.

Everyone looked at each other, the movement in other rooms calmed down, and the
entire core area seemed very silent.

After being silent for a while, Buna asked uncertainly:

"Alien Object A39 is... fainted?!"

"What are you kidding? This alien body is immortal and does not need to sleep and rest

at all. How can it faint?"



The thin man retorted in a daze.

"Then what do you say is this?"

Buna pointed to the little girl who had passed out in the room.

The thin man opened his mouth, not knowing what to say for a while.

The others were also a little unidentified looking at the unconscious little girl.

Lu Yuan couldn't help but frowned.

Looking at the little girl, it seems a little imaginary?

How does it feel like the body is hollowed out?

Could it be that the unknown breath is a good thing for the alien, and after losing it, it
will have a serious impact on him?

But why didn't the previous alien objects change much?

Lu Yuan had also absorbed a lot of unknown aura of foreign matter before.

Is it because the level is different?

Only the aliens that reach the A-level will do this?

Lu Yuan didn't understand why this happened. There was a lot of speculation in his
mind, but he didn't have any evidence or practical ideas.

For a while, Lu Yuan was a little confused.

However, what made Lu Yuan breathe a sigh of relief, the situation now doesn't seem
to be terrible at least.

At least this alien substance has not evolved, nor has it become particularly violent.

Is it a bit good?

Isn't it a good thing to be badly injured by the alien substance?



After all, it is convenient for the night watchman to guard it, isn't it?

Jailbreak is not easy, isn't it?

Thinking of this, Lu Yuan also completely relaxed in his heart.

It seems that his Evolution Cube is still different from these coquettish bitches.

Elder Zhang said solemnly: "About today's matter, I think we need to report it to the
president."

After a pause, Elder Zhang thought of something, and his face was a little condensed
and said:

"Recently, the phenomenon of alienation is more frequent than before. Perhaps today's
changes in a39 have something to do with the recent situation."

Hearing this, everyone was shocked, and when they looked at each other, a solemn
expression appeared in their eyes.

After silence, the fat man sighed:

"Hey, I hope nothing will happen."

The others also nodded silently.

Elder Zhang looked at Lu Yuan and Li Qinghe, and then said:

"Elder Li, there seems to be something abnormal in the core area today. Regarding the
matter of bringing Elder Lu to the alien body, let's continue next time."

Li Qinghe looked at Lu Yuan: "Brother Yuan, what do you think?"

Lu Yuan nodded: "Let's come again next time, this time there seems to be something
wrong."

Hmm...Although I caused the problem...but I have to show that it has nothing to do

with me.



In fact, Lu Yuan was also a little worried that if he absorbed some unknown aura after
a while, what would happen to other alien objects.

At that time, even if he has no major problems, he will be suspected.

Why is it okay for others to look at the alien objects, and you are so excited when you
come to these alien objects?

Could it be that you are the father of these aliens?

Lu Yuan felt a headache when he thought about it.

Let's check again next time...

Well, I can't come underground in a short time. If there is any problem, it is too late to
regret.

Lu Yuan made up his mind.

However, Lu Yuan was still somewhat happy in his heart.

After all, this time he had absorbed the unknown aura of most foreign objects contained
underground.

Although they are all d-level, c-level and b-level aliens ~www.mtlnovel.com~ there

is only one, but the number is better.

Lu Yuan could feel that the Evolution Cube seemed to be on the verge of
transformation.

It won’t take long for the Evolution Cube to undergo a second transformation.

Lu Yuan is looking forward to what new functions the Evolution Cube will have after
the transformation.

At this time, Elder Zhang said: "Luo Lou, Surrey, you are here to guard, observe this
a39, so as not to have any accidents next."

Luo Lou and the thin man Surrey both nodded.

Subsequently, others followed Elder Zhang to leave the core area.



Before leaving the core area, Lu Yuan suddenly felt that something seemed to be
watching him.

Lu Yuan turned his head and looked in the direction of his gaze. It was in a dark room
deep in the core area.

Lu Yuan glanced at the window on the door of the dark room, his gaze disappeared.

Lu Yuan frowned, wondering if he had an illusion?

He didn't think much, let alone look at the past, so as not to absorb the unknown breath
again, and something unexpected happened.

After that, Lu Yuan, Li Qinghe and Elder Zhang bid farewell, left the underground
storage room and returned to the first floor.

Li Qinghe looked at Lu Yuan and smiled:

"Unexpectedly, there will be such an accident. Go to the top floor first and tell President
Gu the previous incident."

Lu Yuan nodded.

Because Elder Zhang needed to guard the underground containment room, he asked Lu
Yuan and Li Qinghe to talk to Gu An about the previous changes.

Lu Yuan and Li Qinghe naturally agreed.

Lu Yuan smiled and nodded: "Then let's go to the chairman's first."
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